
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Please see below this week’s updates from school. 

End of Half Term One 

Thank you to everyone who has contributed to the safe and successful running of Hodgson over the 

past half term.  Attendance and behaviour over the past eight weeks have been excellent and the 

students have contributed very well both in their lessons and in their co-curricular activities.  School 

closes today for two weeks today and will re-open on Monday the 7th of November.   

Wellbeing 

Supporting students’ mental health is something we take very seriously at Hodgson.   With this in mind 

I would like to direct you to the wellbeing section of our website where you can find support and 

contact details for different services should you need them over the holiday.  There is also information 

about the drop-in sessions offered by Youth Therapy which can be accessed without an appointment.  

https://www.hodgson.lancs.sch.uk/health-wellbeing  

Attendance and House Points 

The house with the best attendance and the greatest number of house points this half term is Dragon.  

Overall students in Dragon House received 15720 house points which, on average, is 56.14 per 

student.  Well done to Mr. Farmer, Mrs. Wenham and all the members of the Dragon team.  The year 

group with the best attendance is Year 7.  Well done and keep up the good work. 

Hodgson Scarecrows 

Some of you may have noticed the collection of scarecrows that has been slowly growing over the 

week.  Thank you to all the staff students and parents who have contributed to making them.  They 

will remain up until Halloween.   

Have a lovely half term break and see you all in November 

Yours faithfully  
 
I Siddall  
Headteacher 
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